
 

California Regional Water Quality Control Board 
San Francisco Bay Region 

1515 Clay Street, Suite 1400, Oakland, CA 94612 
 

NOTICE OF  
OPPORTUNITY TO COMMENT AND PUBLIC HEARING 

 
TENTATIVE CLEANUP AND ABATEMENT ORDER 

 
Timothy Starkweather, 

Jean A. Porlier, and Joan L. Boblitt 
Assessor Parcel Numbers 902-0008-005-05 and 902-0008-005,  

Las Colinas Road, Livermore, Alameda County 
 

The San Francisco Bay Regional Water Quality Control Board (Regional Water Board) staff 
has prepared a Tentative Cleanup and Abatement Order (CAO) on January 13, 2017.  The 
Tentative CAO alleges that Timothy Starkweather, Jean A. Porlier, and Joan L. Boblitt 
(collectively, the Dischargers) are responsible for unauthorized discharges of fill placed into 
the wetland at Alameda County Assessor Parcel Numbers 902-0008-005-05 and 902-0008-
005 at Los Colinas Road, Livermore (Site) and proposes that the Dischargers clean up and 
abate the effects of the authorized fill placed on the Site.  
 
The Water Board is providing a 10-day comment period to allow comments on the Tentative 
CAO.  The deadline for submitting written comments is 5:00 p.m. on January 23, 2017.  
Comments must be sent to the attention of Yan Nusinovich.  Comments received after the 
deadline or on any subject other than the Tentative CAO will not be considered. 
 
Pursuant to section 2050(c) of Title 23 of the California Code of Regulations, any party that 
challenges the Water Board’s action on this matter through a petition to the State Water 
Resources Control Board under Water Code section 13320 will be limited to raising only 
those substantive issues or objections that were raised before the Water Board in timely 
submitted written correspondence delivered to the Water Board. 
 
The Tentative CAO, comments received, and related documents are available at 
http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/sanfranciscobay/public_notices/pending_enforcement.shtml.  
A response to comments will be posted on that website.  Contact Yan Nusinovich at 510-622-
2932, or by e-mail to yan.nusinovich@waterboards.ca.gov, with any questions on this matter. 
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